January 19, 1948 Mrs. Frank Jennings 26 Fairfax Street West, Newton Center, Massachusetts Dear Mrs. Jennings: Gertrude and I both wish to express our sincere sympathy in the death of your mother. She was an outstanding woman, capable of handling large things and still retaining her feminine charm. She will long be remembered by the members of our Church and by the girls who profited by her leadership at Corbin Hall. Please give our love also to Frank and to your daughter and her family. Mrs. Simons was operated on at St. Luke's Hospital January 10 and was brought to Lawrence by ambulance on the 17th. She is now in Lawrence Memorial Hospital and we hope it will not be long until we can have her at home. She cooperates splendidly with her physician and they in turn do everything for her. Mrs. Simons and I always remember with pleasure the good times we used to have together. Sincerely yours,